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Referral of Patients with Confirmed or Suspected COVID – 19 Infection for 
Medical Imaging Procedures

Dated: 19th March 2020


Dear Doctor,

We are seeing a rapid increase in the number of confirmed and suspected COVID – 19 patients in our local practice in recent days and would like to request your help in order to protect them, our other patients and practice staff to ensure continuity of our ability to provide healthcare services to our community.

1. Please be aware that chest CT and chest radiography (x – ray) are not accurate for the diagnosis of COVID – 19 disease in either early or advanced stages nor for distinguishing it from other causes of community - acquired pneumonia. Medical imaging is useful for detecting complications, such as empyema, or for monitoring the progress of severe COVID – 19 disease in hospitalised patients and for distinguishing pneumonia from other causes of similar symptoms, such as malignancy or pulmonary embolism. 

2. If your patient does not meet CURRENT criteria for nasal swab PCR testing based on being a suspected case (below), chest imaging is not an acceptable substitute for COVID – 19 diagnosis because
a. Medical imaging (chest x – ray or CT) is insensitive for early disease
b. Medical imaging is non – specific for COVID – 19 when lower respiratory tract abnormalities are present 

3. If your patient has:
· Fever / high temperature / chills OR
· Flu-like symptoms such as coughing, sore throat and fatigue OR
· Shortness of breath 
and has either
· been tested for coronavirus infection (nasal swab PCR) with positive result (confirmed case) OR
· returned from overseas OR been in close contact with a confirmed case in the past 14 days but is as yet untested or unconfirmed as being infected (suspect case) 
and needs to attend our clinic for any test or procedure please phone us or advise your patient to do this before presenting at the clinic even if the appointment is urgent. 

In this way we can make appropriate arrangements for and discuss the timing of their appointment.

[bookmark: _GoBack]This letter is based on advice provided by COVID Taskforce, established by the Royal Australian and New Zealand College of Radiologists on 19th March 2020.  RANZCR is providing a series of information resources for members on management of COVID – 19. Please visit https://www.ranzcr.com/our-work/coronavirus for the latest advice related to clinical radiology and radiation oncology. 
  
Thank you for your understanding and assistance in this matter.






	
	
	



